
Information Item 
 

Date: September 13, 2022 

To: Mayor, Mayor Pro Tempore, and Members of the City Council 

From: 
Aaron King, Assistant City Manager 

Chris Murphy, Planning and Development Services Director 

Subject: 

Update on the Status of the New Comprehensive Plan 
 

Strategic Focus Area: Livable Neighborhoods  

Strategic Objective: No 

Strategic Plan Action Item: No 

Key Work Item: Yes 

 

Adopted by City Council in 2012, the Legacy 2030 Update comprehensive plan was intended to 

provide recommendations through the year 2030. As we approach 2030, Planning and 

Development Services staff has begun the process of developing a new comprehensive plan. To 

start this process, staff completed a literature review last year of recently adopted comprehensive 

plans from municipalities across the country. This review provided insight into current topics for 

consideration, document layout and organizational styles, and potential elements for inclusion in 

the new plan. Beginning this year, staff has begun analyzing current demographic data and 

researching current development trends and topics.  

 

As staff moves forward in the plan development process, the next phase will include outreach to 

stakeholders and the general public to garner input on the desired vision for the community’s 

future. Tentatively, this public outreach period will begin in fall 2022 and continue through 

summer 2023.  

 

Planning staff will be available at the September 13 Community Development/Housing/General 

Government Committee meeting to provide an overview on the plan’s development to date and 

the upcoming public outreach process.  Staff will also provide information related to the general 

schedule for the plan update process. 

 


